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Letter from the Head  

Hannah Nemko 

The introduction to this newsletter is dedicated to 

Dr Mitchell who is stepping down from his role as 

Deputy Headteacher at this time.   

$Ò -ÉÔÃÈÅÌÌ ÊÏÉÎÅÄ /×ÅÎȭÓ ςρ ÙÅÁÒs ago and has 

taught generations of Owenians as a result. 

Starting as Head of Science, he moved into Pastoral 

care where he worked as Assistant and then 

Deputy Headteacher. 

When I asked some of the colleagues who have worked with him the longest for 

ÔÈÅÉÒ ÍÅÍÏÒÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÈÉÍȟ ÔÈÅÙ ÓÐÏËÅ ×ÁÒÍÌÙ ÏÆ ȰÈÉÓ ÕÎ×ÁÖÅÒÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÔÁÌ 

commitment to the ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȱȟ ÃÉÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÉÎ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÈÅ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÓ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÓÐÏÒÔÓ 

final, every gym and dance display, art exhibition and every music concert. 

!ÆÔÅÒ ÈÅÁÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ Ȭ3ÔÏÒÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÔÁÒÆÉÓÈȭ (see next page) some years ago, Dr 

-ÉÔÃÈÅÌÌȭÓ ÔÅÁÍ ÒÅÃÏÇÎÉÓÅÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÁÍÅ ÄÅÓÉÒÅ in him, the drive and desire to help 

and support every child he could, even when the task seemed immense.  They 

gave him framed photos of starfish which he proudly displayed in his office and 

which reminded him, further, of his duty; and there are huge numbers of students 

who, I know, feel incredibly indebted to Dr Mitchel for the care, support and 

guidance he gave them. 

Dr Mitchell runs around the school at 100 miles an hour, seeing more people and 

getting more done than one might think possible in an hour.  We hope that this 

move back into his other passion, chemistry teaching, will allow him to enjoy a 

slightly less frenetic, more predictable, life as well as more time on his bike! 

Dr Mitchell will be replaced on the Senior Leadership Team by Mrs Blackburn.  

You can read more about her on page 3. 

Wishing you all a restful half-term and extended Jubilee weekend. I look forward 

to sharing the photos from our celebrations with you in our final Newsletter of 

the year.  

Warm  regards,  

Hannah Nemko  
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4ÈÅ ÙÏÕÎÇ ÂÏÙ ÐÁÕÓÅÄȟ ÌÏÏËÅÄ ÕÐȟ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÐÌÉÅÄȟ Ȱ4ÈÒÏ×ÉÎÇ ÓÔÁÒÆÉÓÈ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÏÃÅÁÎȢ 4ÈÅ ÔÉÄÅ ÈÁÓ ×ÁÓÈÅÄ 

them up onto the beach and they ÃÁÎȭÔ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÁ ÂÙ ÔÈÅÍÓÅÌÖÅÓȢ 7ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÎ ÇÅÔÓ ÈÉÇÈȟ ÔÈÅÙ 

×ÉÌÌ ÄÉÅȟ ÕÎÌÅÓÓ ) ÔÈÒÏ× ÔÈÅÍ ÂÁÃË ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÔÅÒȢȱ 

4ÈÅ ÏÌÄ ÍÁÎ ÒÅÐÌÉÅÄȟ Ȱ"ÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÍÕÓÔ ÂÅ ÔÅÎÓ ÏÆ thousands of ÓÔÁÒÆÉÓÈ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÂÅÁÃÈȢ )ȭÍ ÁÆÒÁÉÄ ÙÏÕ 

×ÏÎȭÔ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ much of Á ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÃÅȢȱ 

The boy bent down, picked up yet another starfish and threw it as far as he could into the ocean. Then 

he turned, smiled and said, Ȱ)Ô ÍÁÄÅ Á ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÁÔ ÏÎÅȦȱ 

 

 

Please note that the November 

occasional  day will now be 

on Monday 21 November 2022  and 

NOT Monday 28 November 2022. 

For all term dates see the school website 

or follow the 

link : https://damealiceowens.herts.sch.uk

/download/term -dates-academic-year-

2022-2023/  

 

The Story of the Starfish  

Author unknown 

 

One day, the old man was 

walking along a beach that was 

littered with thousands of 

starfish that had been washed 

ashore by the high tide. As he 

walked he came upon a young 

boy who was eagerly throwing 

the starfish back into the ocean, 

one by one. 

Puzzled, the man looked at the 

boy and asked what he was 

doing.  
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What has surprised you most about the school since joining us?  

First and foremost, how much actually goes on here at DAOS! There really is something for everyone 

ÁÎÄ ) ÌÏÖÅ ÈÏ× ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓȢ ) ÈÁÖÅ ÁÌÓÏ ÂÅÅÎ ÉÍÐÒÅÓÓÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÏ× ÌÏÖÅÌy 

and welcoming students and staff have been. 

What do you miss most about your old school?  

As with any school, a community is built around people, so I would certainly say the people.   

What have you enjoyed most since you have joined DAOS?  

I have enjoyed getting to know everyone, walking through lessons and activities and understanding 

ÔÈÅ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÔÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÅØÉÓÔ ÈÅÒÅȟ ÉÔȭÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌȢ  

What football team do you support and why?  

Crystal Palace FC! I grew up in Crystal Palace and it was my local team so I have followed them from 

a very young age.  

Who is your role model?  

I have quite a few but the one that I would draw attention to, as a leader, would be Michelle Obama. 

I think she is such a powerful woman in the world and thankfully uses it to wonderful effect.  

What is your favourite hobby?  

I enjoy playing football, skiing and travelling. 
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MEET MRS BLACKBURN 

By Krishan Sh (Y7), Luke M (Y8), 
Rihanna U (Y8) and  Bella T (Y10) 

What made you want to come to 

DAOS? 

I had visited the school before I 

applied and I was blown away by 

the community spirit, high 

academic performance and 

amazing facilities. When I initially 

came to look around, I knew 

instantly that DAOS was the place 

for me! I am delighted to be here. 
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NEWS FROM h²9bΩ{ {/Ihh[ !{{h/L!¢Lhb  

OSA Spring Quiz 2022 
By Simi Shah 
 

After two years of Covid, it was fantastic to hold a quiz at school which allowed parents to enjoy a night of 
food and drink while participating in a quiz alongside old and new friends. The tables looked fabulous and 
the event attracted over 200 people which included 5 tables of just sixth formers (the first time on record!).  
 
During the quiz, we held an auction on a number of wonderful hampers and wares which raised over £200 
for the school. Many thanks to the parents who bid on the items.  
 
The night endÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȭ ÁÎÄ Á ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ ÔÁÂÌÅ ÎÅÃË ÁÎÄ ÎÅÃË ×ÉÔÈ Á ÔÉÅ ÂÒÅÁËÅÒ ÄÅÃÉÄÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÉÎÎÅÒ 
ɀ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȦ !ÎÄ ÌÅÔȭÓ ÎÏÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÓÔ ÒÁÆÆÌÅ ÐÒÉÚÅ ×ÁÓ ×ÏÎ ÂÙ Á ÓÉØÔÈ ÆÏÒÍÅÒ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÌÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÏÕÐ 
coming near the stage to claim their prize ɀ a tub of popcorn! 
 
A  special mention to Mike Thorpe, a Rotary Club member, who faithfully prepared quizzes for us for many 
years but who sadly passed away in 2021. A small donation is being sent to the Club to go towards a charity 
in Mike's memory.  As the quiz was held at short notice due to the uncertainty of the pandemic, we were 
fortunate to have a Year 7 parent step in to prepare the quiz.  
 
We are also grateful to all the attendees and we hope you all had a relaxing and fun evening. Without involved 
anÄ ÁÃÔÉÖÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÌÉËÅ ÙÏÕȟ /3! ×ÏÕÌÄÎͻÔ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÒÁÉÓÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÎÄÓ ÎÅÅÄÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÁÃÁÄÅÍÉÃ 
and personal development. The raised funds are directly donated to the school with the express purpose of 
purchasing needed items for school departments (e.g. textbooks, 3D printers, whiteboards, sports equipment, 
DT/art materials, etc.). 
 
We would be remiss not to mention that a great success of the quiz night was hugely a result of a fantastic 
team effort from parent and school community: Alex Gilbert, Year 7 parent who skilfully wrote the quiz; Mr 
%×ÉÎÓȟ /×ÅÎȭÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ×ÈÏ ÍÁÇÎÁÎÉÍÏÕÓÌÙ Ôook on the role of a quiz master; school caretakers who helped 
with setting up and the cleaning up after the event; sixth formers and school tech crew members who 
enthusiastically helped on the night; OSA parents who organised and ran the event with grace and enthusiasm 
from the beginning to the end. 
 

OSA Website ɀ www.theosa.org.uk ɀ Remember to check the OSA website and do send your comments, 
suggestions and kind offers of help to contact@theosa.org.uk. 

Facebook ɀ Are we friends on Facebook? If not, we would like to be ɀ @theOSA.org.uk. 

Committee Meetings  ɀ First Monday of the month (term time), 7:30pm. We meet in a convivial and 
ÅÎÔÈÕÓÉÁÓÔÉÃ ÁÔÍÏÓÐÈÅÒÅ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ×ÁÙÓ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ $ÁÍÅ !ÌÉÃÅ /×ÅÎȭÓ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ come and 
feel it for yourself or email us first at contact@theosa.org.uk. 

Refreshments ɀ )Æ ÙÏÕȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÏ ÁÎÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÅÖÅÎÔÓȟ ÙÏÕ ÍÕÓÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÒÅÆÒÅÓÈÍÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÁÌÓ 
and wondered who caters them. Well, it is with great pleasure that OSA can serve the school community in 
this humble wayȢ 7ÅȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÉÎÖÉÔÅ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÓÅÒÖÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÕÓȡ pick any upcoming event and share your time and 
smile. )Ô ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÍÕÃÈ ÔÉÍÅȟ often it is as little as half an hour (of course, you may enjoy it so much 
ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕȭÌÌ ÁÓË ÔÏ ÓÔÁÙ ÌÏÎÇÅÒɊȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÇÅÔ ÉÎ ÔÏÕÃÈ ×ÉÔÈ ÕÓ ÁÔ contact@theosa.org.uk.  

Match Funding  ɀ !ÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÎ /×ÅÎȭÓ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ×ÈÏ ×ÏÒks for a blue-chip or multinational company? You may 
actually be! Many companies offer a Match Funding scheme as a perk for employees who volunteer their time 
ÆÏÒ ÃÈÁÒÉÔÉÅÓ ÌÉËÅ ÔÈÅ /×ÅÎȭÓ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎȢ 7Å ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÏ ÈÅÁÒ ÆÒÏÍ ÙÏÕȦ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ Tabitha at 
contact@theosa.org.uk.   
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/×ÅÎȭÓ &ÅÓÔ  

/×ÅÎȭÓ &ÅÓÔ ɉÆÏÒÍÅÒÌÙ ËÎÏ×Î ÁÓ 3ÕÍÍÅÒ &ÁÙÒÅɊ ÉÓ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÈÅÌÄ ÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ σÒÄ *ÕÌÙȟ ρς-5pm. In the spirit of the 
Platinum Jubilee year, it promises to be a fun-filled afternoon of music, art, food and much more.  

Save a date, remember to buy raffle tickets (shhh, one lucky winner will receive a new PS5!) and we look 
forward to seeing you all on the day. And yes, if you feel like you could spare an hour (or more), please do let us 
know at contact@theosa.org.uk. 

Easy Fund Raising ɀ Shopping online via the Easy Fund Raising website is a great way to make money for the 
school without any extra cost (and time) to you.  So far this has raised £14,000 for the school. Over 4,300 shops 
and sites will donate to Owens School Association for FREE when you use easyfundraising to shop with them.  

4ÈÅÓÅ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÈÅÌÐ ÕÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÌÌ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÄÏ ÉÓ ÕÓÅ ÅÁÓÙÆÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÉÎÇ ×ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÏÒÄÅÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÔÈÉÎÇÓ 
ÙÏÕȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÂÕÙÉÎÇ ÁÎÙ×ÁÙȢ 3ÅÅ ÔÈÅ link below: 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/owensschoolassociation/?utm_campaign=raise-
more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=rm-c20  

200 Club ɀ The OSA operates a Lottery Style 200 Club with two £50 prizes drawn per month, often with an 
extra draw taking place in December.  Annual membership is £12 per number. For further details, please contact 
Deepika at 200club@theOSA.org.uk.  

Nearly New Uniform ɀ kindly  remember to recycle and donate school uniforms items (ÃÏÎÔÁÉÎÅÒÓ Ȭ/3! .ÅÁÒÌÙ 
.Å× 5ÎÉÆÏÒÍȭ are located through the main Reception doors on the right-hand side walkway). To learn more 
about ÔÈÅ Ȱ/3! .ÅÁÒÌÙ .Å×ȱ ÏÒ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÔÏ uniform@theosa.org.uk 
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CAREERS FAIRȡ Ȱ7ÉÎÄÏ× ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÒËÉÎÇ 7ÏÒÌÄȱ 
By Ms A Stein, Careers 
 

On 20th April, after the Covid-induced hiatus, we once again held our annual Careers Fair for all students 
in Year 9 and above. An exciting and diverse range of employers and both further and higher education 
providers set up their stalls in the school gym. It was wonderful to have so many different industries being 
represented this year, from the Creative Arts to Construction, Law, Accountancy, Police, Technology 
Developers, Banking, Finance and Insurance Professionals; hopefully something for everyone! 

The Careers Fair began at 12.45pm with Year 11 visiting over lunchtime, followed by Years 9 and 10 during 
the course of afternoon lessons. The Sixth Form students were invited to visit at any time that suited them, 
either during lunch or a free period. 

The Careers Fair is a fantastic opportunity for students to meet and interact with employers and develop 
networking and communication skills by starting conversations with employers who interest them. Our 
aim is that they learn much about the rich and exciting range of career possibilities and pathways leading 
on from all the subjects they study in school. We hope that it is an event that will stick in the minds of our 
students for many years to come as a key moment in their career learning journey at school. 

Here are a few of the comments from exhibitors:  

Ȱ) ×ÁÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÉÍÐÒÅÓÓÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ×ÈÏÌÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ɀ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÅÎÇÁÇÅÄ ËÉÄÓȟ Á ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÎÉÃÅ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÏÆ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȢȱ 

Ȱ4ÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÒÅÃÅÐÔÉÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÌÉÖÅÌÙ ×ÉÔÈ ÍÁÎÙ ÐÅÒÔÉÎÅÎÔ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȢȱ  

"Great event, with a real variety of attending organisations and lots of enthusiasm from the kids."  

I would like to thank all our exhibitors for their time and commitment and to all staff who helped in making 
this event happen. Hopefully we will repeat it next year! 

 

Preparing for the Future  
By Jeni McClean, Head of Sixth Form 

Our medics programme aimed at preparing Year 12 students for their journey to a medical school started 
on Wednesday, 18 May. We had the pleasure to invite in a member of the Alumni who spoke to the 
students about the reality of a medical school, and a local doctor who was instrumental last year in 
putting together amazing support for our students as they contemplated their next steps. We are 
delighted to be in able to offer such support. 

We look forward to developing our programmes for students hoping to enter other professions, and where 
possible those degree subjects not so directly linked to subjects taught in school. If any parent is willing 
and able to speak to a small group of students preparing for a future in the law, engineering, architecture, 
finance, archaeology, veterinary science, dentistry, or any other discipline, do please get in touch via our 
careers lead Abigail Stein steina@damealiceowens.herts.sch.uk 

 

  

Platinum Jubilee in Baking and Art  

Our Key Stage 3 students are making preparations to mark 
the Queen's Platinum Jubilee in both the Food and Textiles 
and Art departments. This year's 'ÒÅÁÔ /×ÅÎȭÓ "ÁËÅ /ÆÆ is 
being dedicated to the Jubilee, and students will be 
competing to be awarded Star Baker with a recipe they have 
created to mark the celebration.  

In Art, all Year 8 students are collaborating to create a series 
of portraits of the Queen in the style of Lui Ferreyra. Our 
ÃÏÎÃÅÐÔ Ȱχπȱ ÒÅÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÓ (ÅÒ -ÁÊÅÓÔÙȭÓ χπ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅȟ 
with each portrait divided into 70 squares and embellished in 
a contemporary colour scheme. We look forward to sharing 
more news in the final newsletter of the year. 

 

   SCHOOL BEYOND STUDIES  

mailto:steina@damealiceowens.herts.sch.uk


  

Platinum Jubilee Trees  
By Melissa K 
 
The Woodland Trust gifted the school 30 small trees (rowan, silver birch and wild cherry) to 
be planted on the school grounds in honour of the Queen's Platinum Jubilee.  
 

 
The Eco Committee worked alongside 
Terry Wells to plant the trees into pots 
during lunch on Thursday, 31 March. 
This will allow the trees to grow larger 
and stronger before they are 
permanently planted into the ground in 
November. 
 
This turned out to be a really fun 
experience when all the students were 
truly engaged in the project. I can 
imagine we will need more volunteers 
come November, so I will keep you 
posted!  
 
Many thanks to Aran for organising the 
trees and Terry for guiding the 
students with his expertise! 
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